                          Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Meeting

September 17, 2014

Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Members Present: Nancy Stearns, President, Alan Preston, Treasurer, Bill DeMare, Rex Henderson, Sandra Harrington, Evelyn Bless, Vice President, Craig Nowicke, Jennifer Fritch
Board Members Absent:
Staff Present: Paul Berg, Executive Director, Richard Haerther, Artistic Director

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Call to order at12:05 p.m.
Public comment:None
1. Adoption of Agenda:
Motion:  by Alan Preston
Second: Evelyn Bless
Discussion: none
Motion passed: 6-0
2. Adoption of Consent Agenda:

Motion:  by Alan Preston
Second: Evelyn Bless

Discussion: Consent Agenda consisted of



Board Minutes – June, July, August, 2014



Committee Minutes – June, July, August 2014



Development also Sept


Programs and Events


Governance


Conflict of Interest


Record Retention


Policy-Salary advance


Motion Passed: 6-0

3. Audit: Robert Demarco presented documents to be signed by board members.      He presented a copy of the audit to the board completed as of last December, and explained the results.  The report was briefly discussed.


Starting Oct.1, 2014, the board will begin the fiscal year for the 2015.
4. Delwood Property Update: Bill DeMare gave the board an update.  He also reported on Vista Gardens because it is physically adjacent to the Delwood property and could become part of the project.

Motion by Bill DeMare:The Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center will manage, operate and 
promote the proposed county park located at the Dale Mabry Waste Water Treatment Plant 
(WWTP) without a financial commitment from FCCC.

Seconded: by Nancy Stearns


Motion passed: 5 to 1
Finance report: by Alan Preston.  The budget for 2015 has challenges the will need an increase in revenues. The board was referred to an email sent by Evelyn Bless this morning.
Motion: by Nancy Stearns to approve the budget for the next 12 months beginning in October.
Second: Evelyn Bless

Discussion: none
Motion passed: 6-0
ED report:Paul Berg reported that some funds will be received in October.

Governance training: Feather Sound, October 2, 2014. Cost is $25. Several board members 
were interested in attending the meeting.

Annual meeting date: November 19, 2014, 7:00 PM.

Status of studio:  BillDeMare said that the finance committee suggested that we look at cosmetic 
changes that could be tied to increasing revenue before we consider remodeling. Craig Nowicke 
offeredto ask 
someone he knew to give us an opinion on structural change options. Evelyn Bless 
requested a report on the studio next month.
Motion:None
AD report. Richard Haerther discussed theproduction calendar.The budget for classical events will be cut. Since Christian programming has not generated enough revenue, we won’t continue those programs.  The studio will have some improvements.  Largo Central Park has invited the board for a tour in January.  FRPA.org is a site with information for park management.
New business:  Arts in the Park will be replaced with another event.The board is looking at something to be planned for the fall.
Adjourned at 1:45
Submitted:

Linda Delapenha

Recording Secretary
